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It is Easter Saturday as I am writing this months’ newsletter so the greetings of the 

season to you all. I hope that those of you who have been called for your Covid 19 

vaccinations have had a good experience and that many have already had their 

second “jab”. We are reminded that, even when we are vaccinated, we still need to 

keep up the mask wearing and social distancing and that we still need to limit our 

social contacts as much as we can. 

 

Joint Local Plan  

Babergh have submitted the Joint Local Plan for independent examination by the 

Secretary of State. The following statement from Tom Barker, Assistant Director if 

Sustainable Communities, will be published on the website: 

“This is a significant milestone for our councils and I would like to thank all those 

involved in the process so far, including our councillors, communities, officers, and 

other stakeholders. Following both councils opting to prepare a Joint Local Plan in 

2016, careful consideration has been given to how the districts will balance the 

delivery of housing growth, important infrastructure, and essential employment, while 

safeguarding our natural and historic environment until 2037. 

 

Residents, local businesses and other stakeholders were invited to have their say on 

proposals at a public consultation in 2017, when more than 14,000 representations 

were received. This helped inform the preferred options consultation in July 2019, 

during which a further 4,000 comments were made by consultees.  

Public feedback has been reflected in the final version of the plan, which outlines how 

and where future development should take place – enabling Government housing 

targets to be met, whilst also supporting the councils’ ambition to build thriving 

communities. 

 

https://www.babergh.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/new-joint-local-plan/joint-local-plan-r19-pre-submission/
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/new-joint-local-plan/joint-local-plan-preferred-options-july-2019/
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/assets/Strategic-Planning/JLPExamination/CoreDocLibrary/A-PreSubmissionDocs/A14-BMSDC-JLP-Exec-Summary-Nov20.pdf


Providing the facilities needed to keep pace with growth, such as schools and GP 

surgeries, forms a key part of the plan and is detailed in the accompanying 

Infrastructure Delivery Plan. Importance has also been given to sustainable 

development and transport options, as well as protecting and enhancing the districts’ 

natural environment and heritage – meeting our council’s ongoing commitment to 

addressing climate change and increasing biodiversity. In addition, the plan focuses 

on developing the local economy, revitalising town centres and encouraging tourism, 

at a time when this is needed more than ever.  

 

Officers have also worked with partners, including Natural England, the Environment 

Agency, Historic England and others, to co-ordinate a strategic approach and the plan 

is supported by an extensive evidence base to ensure its soundness and 

deliverability. The final version of the plan was debated by Babergh and Mid Suffolk 

District Councils last year before councillors moved to submit the plan for examination 

by the Secretary of State, after a six-week period inviting representations on the legal 

compliance and soundness of the plan. These representations have now been 

published and submitted to the Planning Inspectorate for consideration during the 

examination. 

 

Since its publication in November, the plan has carried some weight in the planning 

decision making process and, once adopted, will provide a clear and transparent 

approach to guide future development.” 

 

New Homes Bonus 

I have been involved in the consultation about the New Homes Bonus and along with 

other councillors and officers we have submitted Babergh’s response to central 

government. There were 30 questions to respond to and we wait to see what the result 

of the consultation is.  

 

Recycling rates 

https://www.babergh.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/evidence-base/current-evidence/infrastructure-delivery-plan/
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/evidence-base/current-evidence/infrastructure-delivery-plan/
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/new-joint-local-plan/joint-local-plan-r19-pre-submission/


I have been asked about the recycling rates at Babergh, the following link takes to the 

Environmental Services performance reports and the recycling rate is one of those 

measures. 

 

https://suffolknet.sharepoint.com/sites/connect/projectmanagement/SitePages/Envir

onment%20Performance.aspx 

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any issues that you think I can help 

with and all the very best to you all. 

 

Jane Gould 

Babergh District Councillor 

Orwell ward 

Jane.gould@babergh.gov.uk 

07548 153777 

01473 780777 
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